FINE ARTS MUSEUMS OF SAN FRANCISCO

Special Meeting 

Executive Committee

Board of Trustees

September 18, 1997

Call to Order
A special meeting of the Executive Committee of the Board of Trustees of the Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco was held on Thursday, September 18, 1997, in the Board Room of the California Palace of the Legion of Honor, Lincoln Park, San Francisco.  In recognition of the fact that members of the Board of Trustees and of the public might wish to attend this meeting, the time and location was changed to 3:00 p.m. (from noon), Board Room, California Palace of the Legion of Honor (from 233 Post Street).  Because of this change in time and location, the meeting was noticed as a special meeting of the Executive Committee.

A quorum being present, the special meeting was called to order at 3:08 p.m. by  Mrs. Alfred S. Wilsey, Chairman.  In the absence of President Goss, Chairman Wilsey presided; Mrs. Gough acted as Secretary.     

Roll Call


Present:
Robert J. Bransten, Vice President/Collections

Mrs. Ray Dolby, Vice President/Annual Support

Richard P. Essey

Richard P. Finn

Ms. Frankie Jacobs Gillette, Vice President/Civic Affairs

Mrs. Richard Goodyear

David M. Jamison, Vice President/Audience Development

J. Alec Merriam

William E. Steen, Vice President/Facilities

Mrs. Alfred S. Wilsey, Chairman

Excused:

Richard W. Goss II, President

Steven MacGregor Read

Frank Montgomery Woods
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Other Trustees in Attendance:


Shirley Breyer Black

Mrs. Philip E. Bowles III 

Mrs. Ransom S. Cook


George Hopper Fitch

  
Katharine Hanrahan


Mrs. William B. MacColl, Jr.

William A. Stimson

Florence Sue Wong

Report of the Chairman - Mrs. Alfred S. Wilsey

A.    
Review of the Museum Visitorship, Fiscal Benefit and Economic Impact

  
Study of a Proposed Downtown Location for the de Young Museum by the

Sedway Group



Chairman Wilsey introduced Lynn M. Sedway, Principal with the Sedway


Group / Real Estate and Urban Economics.  Ms. Sedway explained that the study 


considers the visitorship, fiscal benefit and economic impact of the de Young Museum.


The purpose of the study was to compare the Museum’s present Golden Gate Park


location with a downtown site.  The Mid-Embarcadero Blocks 202 and 203 were the

primary focus of the analysis in view of the June 1997 decision of the Board of Trustees to

select this site as the preferred location for a new de Young Museum.  Ms. Sedway pointed out that the report assumes no change in automobile use in Golden Gate Park, namely that John F. Kennedy Drive will remain open on Saturdays and closed on Sundays. 



 Research included a national survey of museums with new facilities, in particular

those museums which have moved from a park to a downtown location.  The Seattle Art

Museum and the Dallas Museum of Art are two such museums.  Transportation ratings were provided by Wilbur Smith Associates, the traffic and transportation subconsultants 

for the recent de Young site selection study.  Data from the Fine Arts Museums of 

San Francisco, San Francisco Museum of Modern Art, the San Francisco Convention and

Visitors Bureau, San Francisco Department of City Planning, and the San Francisco

Police Department (crime statistics) were utilized.  Ms. Sedway noted that 20-25 percent of de Young Museum visitors are from San Francisco with the remaining 75-80 percent represented by Bay Area, regional and other visitors.


A summary of the findings was then presented:

·     A new museum in Golden Gate Park has a relatively low potential for

                 increased visitorship over current levels.  The estimated stabilized visitorship
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A.
Review of the Museum Visitorship, Fiscal Benefit and Economic Impact

  
Study of a Proposed Downtown Location for the de Young Museum by the

Sedway Group (continued)

      for a new museum in Golden Gate Park is expected to be slightly higher than

      current average attendance (430,000), on the order of magnitude of about 10

      percent to generate 475,000 visitors per year.

· Conversely, a new museum downtown has very high potential for increased

      visitorship.  The estimated stabilized visitorship for a new museum in the

      downtown area is expected to be significantly higher than the present level,

      with a mid-range estimated increase of about 175 percent over current average

      annual attendance to generate 755,000 visitors.

· Higher estimated visitorship levels for the downtown site are directly related

      to accessibility from various modes of transportation (auto, Muni, BART,

      ferries and foot), synergy factors (shopping and restaurants), and lower crime.

· Approximately 60,000 residents live within a one mile radius of each site with

      school enrollment higher within a one mile radius of the Golden Gate Park 

      location than at the Mid-Embarcadero.  

· Museum revenues, including admissions revenue, museum store sales, café sales, catering fees, and facility rental fees, largely depend on Museum visitorship.    More visitors translate into greater potential revenues.  Sedway Group estimates that relocating the de Young to a downtown site will generate an estimated $8.0 million per year in gross revenues to the Museum.  A new museum in Golden Gate Park is estimated to generate approximately $3.4 million in gross revenues.  The greater revenues from a downtown site will allow the Museum to enhance its exhibition and education programs.

· The Museum-related fiscal benefit accruing to the City and County of 

      San Francisco is similarly tied to estimated visitorship.  More visitors equate

      to greater potential sales tax revenues, which are considered the primary

      determinant of fiscal benefit.  Relocation of the de Young Museum to a 

      downtown site is anticipated to generate approximately $364,000 in annual

      tax revenues to San Francisco’s general fund, compared with about $69,000 

      projected to be generated by a new museum in Golden Gate Park.

· In addition, Muni patronage is anticipated to increase at the downtown site,

      with an estimated 392,600 trips resulting in $196,300 in fare revenues, 

      compared with approximately 152,000 trips and $76,000 in fare revenues at

      the Golden Gate Park location.
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Review of the Museum Visitorship, Fiscal Benefit and Economic Impact

  
Study of a Proposed Downtown Location for the de Young Museum by the

Sedway Group (continued)

· Based on the additional benefits related to the higher visitorship of a 

      downtown location, a new downtown Museum is projected to inject

      approximately $2.7 million of annual direct spending into the local economy.

Ms. Sedway concluded her report and responded to questions from the Trustees.

It was acknowledged that gross revenues from the Museum store must take into account

the cost of goods sold and operating costs to calculate net profit.  The study did not consider a garage in the Golden Gate Park location.  However, Ms. Sedway stated that additional parking would have a positive effect on Museum revenues.



There was no further discussion from members of the Executive Committee or


other Trustees present.  (Public testimony is recorded beginning on the following page.)

B.    
Distribution of Correspondence Received from the Public Since the June 26,


1997 Special Meeting of the Executive Committee Regarding the Location for


a New de Young Museum


It was noted for the record that copies of all correspondence and telephone messages received from Museum members and members of the public since the June 26, 1997 Special Meeting of the Executive Committee were distributed to all Trustees.

C.
Update on Developments Regarding the Future Location of the de Young
and Including the First Meeting of the Golden Gate Park Master Plan Task

Force of the Recreation and Park Commission

Trustee David M. Jamison, Vice President for Audience Development and

Marketing, reported on the public meeting held last evening at McAteer High School by

the Keep the de Young in the Park Coalition.  Approximately 35-40 people were present,

the clear majority of whom supported the de Young Museum remaining in Golden Gate

Park. The arguments presented spanned a range of issues and did not focus primarily on

access to the de Young. Several individuals spoke in favor of moving the Museum 

downtown.  Mr. Jamison advised that his comments at the meeting reiterated the

Board’s receptivity to hearing all points-of-view.

Chairman Wilsey reported that SPUR (San Francisco Planning and Urban Research Association) has undertaken a Golden Gate Park study.  Also, Chairman Wilsey and Mr. Parker attended the initial August 14, 1997 meeting of the Golden Gate Park Master Plan Task Force chaired by William Getty.  At this meeting, Chairman Getty stated that the
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Update on Developments Regarding the Future Location of the de Young
and Including the First Meeting of the Golden Gate Park Master Plan Task

Force of the Recreation and Park Commission (continued)

Board of Trustees of the Fine Arts Museums would be requested to consider a 90 day delay

in its resolution calling for the move of the de Young Museum from Golden Gate Park to a

downtown location.   Chairman Wilsey noted that the Board of Trustees has not yet received an official written request from the Chair of the Task Force.  However, in view of the correspondence received to date and the thoughtful consideration so many have given to a new de Young Museum, Chairman Wilsey expressed the intent that no action regarding the location for a new de Young Museum would be taken from mid-August to mid-November 1997.

D.    
Public Testimony



Public testimony was received from 21 persons.  

The following speakers, members of the Keep the de Young in the Park Coalition

unless otherwise noted, gave public testimony in support of the de Young Museum remaining in Golden Gate Park:

1.    
Joanna Leighton - Hopes the 90 day delay will allow the Trustees to rethink their

position and to carefully consider the Coalition’s rebuttal report of the Sedway

Group study.  The issue of access is not an overwhelming reason to leave the Park

 – 25,000 recently attended Opera in the Park.

2.    
Perky Callaghan - Museum Member - The de Young in the Park is an emotional

and inspiring experience.  Keep the de Young in Golden Gate Park for Museum members and San Francisco residents and do not turn it into a profitable kind of

institution attracting tourists.

3.    
Marjorie Doris - Suggested an international competition of architects for a new

deYoung in the Park.  The responsibility of Trustees is to protect the Museum for the treasure it is and not to destroy it.  The majority of San Francisco want the 

de Young in the Park; don’t ignore this.

4.    
Jesse Arrequin - Student - Keep the de Young in the Park for the children and


families.  The Museum is a learning place to teach future generations about world


history and art appreciation.  This decision is about the future and children are


the future. 
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D.    
Public Testimony (continued)

5.    
Ella Miyamoto -  The Park is a cultural and educational resource for children and

 
adults.  Urged reconsideration.  Don’t be misled by the failure of Proposition B.


Commited to lead the effort to pass another bond measure to keep the de Young


in the Park.

6.    
Jane Rees - Museum Member.  The downtown area is too congested.  Keep the


de Young in the Park.

7.    
Seth Ceteras - Resident Near East End of Park - Advocates reducing number of

vehicles and retaining the Museum in the Park.  These positions do not have to be at odds; creative solutions are needed.

8.    
Richard Lanzerotti, M.D. - Several Coalition ideas would increase access and


revenues to the Museum.  Suggested a shuttle from the downtown area, which


would travel to the de Young Museum, Beach Chalet, Legion of Honor, Fort

Point, Fort Mason, and return to the de Young and downtown.  Parking would be


available at the Beach Chalet and Fort Mason. 

9.    
Lew Schalit - Secretary of the Hazardous Materials Section of the Western Fire 

Chiefs - Downtown has hazardous materials in the ground.  Conducted a poll of

fire fighters, which determined that providing emergency services downtown would be far more difficult than in the Park.

10.    
Don Ino - Believes misinformation has been provided by the consultants.  When



Proposition B failed, the Museum leadership gave up and decided to move.  We



need another vote. We have developed ideas; we ask the Board to look at them.

11.    
Margaret Brodkin -  Distributed copies of the Coalition’s report, “The Future of the

de Young Museum / Is Golden Gate Park the Problem? / Is Downtown the

Answer?”  Comparisons in the Sedway Group study are exaggerated.  Projected admissions at a downtown location should be corrected to read 60 percent and not 160 percent over current admissions.  Please consider the Coalition’s report.

12.    
Jill Wynns - The Coalition is working on core issues of access and revenues.  Having

discussions with all sides of access issue so that we can act as facilitators to

eventually broker a deal to keep the de Young in the Park.  Coalition believes

the Museum can be economically viable in the Park, based on its review of Museum

finances.  The Board’s decision to leave the Park is shortsighted.
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D.    
Public Testimony (continued)

13.    
Dennis Conrad - The future belongs to the children who are expecting a great


de Young treasure to be handed to them intact.  His grandfather worked for John


McLaren.  Golden Gate Park will not work well without the de Young.  The


voters will support a new de Young in the Park. 

14.    
Marion Hinman - Fine Arts Museum Auxiliary - The de Young in the Park


represents a unique cultural situation.  We should build on this for the future.

The following speakers gave public testimony opposing a move of the de Young

Museum to the Mid-Embarcadero / Blocks 202 and 203 site:

1.    
Ernestine Weiss - Mayor’s Downtown District Leader - Parking downtown is too

expensive and not enough is available.  Blocks 202 /
203 are too small and have been deemed open space by resolution of the Board of Supervisors. Renovate the 

de Young in the Park and market it better to increase admissions.  

2.    
Eula Walters - Citizens for Open Space - Forget about building the de Young on

Blocks 202 / 203.  Close the de Young now.  If it is not safe for art, it is not safe

for people.  Move it to the Legion.  This is your world class Museum.  Build an

extension there and combine the collections. 


The following speakers gave public testimony in support of a move to a downtown

location:

1.    
Marguerite Archer - Sunset Parkside Education Action Committee (SPEAK) -


Emphasized the need for fiscal responsibility.  As the de Young decision is

deliberated, exhibitions and potential collections are being lost.  We must get

realistic.  Costs are rising.  Consider a cultural center focused on children in the Park and move the rest.

2.    
Pinky Kushner - Inner Sunset Park Neighbors Board Member - Believes both the


Coalition and the Trustees are right.  Suggests a compromise.  Create a satellite

museum in the Park focused on Art of the Americas and art education with the

remaining collection moving to a downtown site where it can grow.

3.      
David Miles - President, California Outdoor Roller Skating Association - 


The goals of the Museum and recreation users are at odds. “Evolution” is the key

word.  The Museum is evolving.  Would love to skate around the new Museum in

the Embarcadero – it’s a great place.
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D.    
Public Testimony (continued)

4.    
Redmond Kernan - Richmond District Resident - Believes that the Museum is


growing to a size that no longer fits comfortably in the Park.  Question now is


how to bring people along.  Suggests showing what a fully developed de Young


and Academy of Sciences in the Park with consequent traffic impacts would mean.

If the City isn’t comfortable with this, then consider the move and retain a Park

presence.

5.    
Philip Carleton - Coalition for Golden Gate Park - Stick to your decision and your

goals.  In response to the Coalition, the Museum has tried longer hours, the

UCSF shuttle, and has to deal with Unions.  Key to the Coalition’s plan is free

parking and not fiscal responsibility.  The Board must look not only at citizens of

San Francisco but to the people of the Bay Area.

Public testimony concluded.  Chairman Wilsey acknowledged with appreciation the great interest and support expressed for the de Young Museum and reiterated the Board’s ongoing commitment to the de Young Museum and its future.

E.    
Report of the National Council Planning Committee



Mrs. Wilsey reported for Trustee Leonard Kingsley, Chair of the National Council 

Planning Committee.  The next meeting of the National Council will be held on February

18-20, 1998.  Activity planning is underway.

F.    
Approval of the Minutes of the June 12, 1997 Meeting of the Board of

Trustees

There being no discussion among the Trustees or members of the public, the minutes of the June 12, 1997 meeting of the Board of Trustees, having been mailed in advance to all Trustees, were approved unanimously.


G.
Approval of the Minutes of the June 26, 1997 Special Meeting of the 
 Executive Committee

There being no discussion among the Trustees or members of the public, the minutes of the June 26, 1997 special meeting of the Executive Committee, having been mailed in advance to all Trustees, were approved unanimously.
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H.    
Setting of 1998 Executive Committee Meeting Dates


There being no discussion among Trustees or members of the public, the 

following resolution was unanimously adopted as Board Resolution 1241.




RESOLVED, That the Executive Committee of the Fine Arts 

Museums of San Francisco does hereby set the following dates, times and 

locations for its 1998 regular meetings:

Date



Time

Location

February 12, 1998

noon

233 Post Street

March 12, 1998

noon

233 Post Street

May 14, 1998


noon

233 Post Street

September 10, 1998

noon

233 Post Street

November 12, 1998

noon

233 Post Street

December 10, 1998

noon

233 Post Street

Report of the Director - Harry S. Parker III

A.    
Loan Requests


Mr. Parker presented the following loan requests, which were approved unanimously, subject to the conditions stated.

Venue to be Added to Loan Request 


From:

The Parrish Art Museum

For:

Paintings and Patronage:  The Tenth Street Studios
The Parrish Art Museum, Southampton, NY:  8 June 1997 - 10 August 1997




The National Academy Museum and School of Fine Arts, NYC:  21


August
1997 - 16 November 1997 (additional venue)




Worthington Whittredge, American 1820-1910 (1986.39)




On the Cache la Poudre River, Colorado, 1871




oil on canvas




15 3/8 x 23 1/8 inches (39 x 58.7 cm)




Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco, museum purchase,




Roscoe and Margaret Oakes Income Fund
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Loan Requests (continued)




William Merritt Chase, American 1849-1916 (1979.7.29)




A Corner of My Studio, c. 1895



oil on canvas




24 1/8 x 36 inches




Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco, gift of Mr. and Mrs.




John D. Rockefeller 3rd 

Stipulations:
The paintings will be accompanied by a FAMSF courier to The




Parrish Art Museum and return from the last venue.  Courier and




all related expenses are to be paid by requesting organization.

*****

From:

Isabella Stewart Gardner Museum

For:

Sargent:  The Late Landscapes



Isabella Stewart Gardner Museum:  21 May 1999 - 26 September 1999



John Singer Sargent, American 1856-1925 (1951.24)



Trout Stream in the Tyrol, 1914



oil on canvas



22 x 28 inches (55.9 x 71.1 cm)



Credit line:  Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco, bequest of




Isabella M. Cowell


Stipulations:
The painting will be accompanied by a FAMSF courier to the Isabella




Stewart Gardner Museum in Boston and return to San Francisco.




All related expenses are to be paid by requesting organization.

*****

From:
  
National Gallery of Australia

  
For:

Monet and Japan




National Gallery of Australia, Canberra:  10 March 2001 - 11 June 2001




Art Gallery of Western Australia, Perth:  29 June 2001 - 16 September 2001
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Loan Requests (continued)



Claude Monet, French 1840-1926 (1970.10)




Waves Breaking, 1881




oil on canvas




23 ½ x 32 inches




Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco, gift of Prentis Cobb Hale


Stipulations:
The painting will be accompanied by a FAMSF courier to Canberra and

return from Perth.  All related expenses are to be paid by requesting   organization.

*****

From:

Museum of Fine Arts, Boston

  
For:

Martin Johnson Heade




Museum of Fine Arts, Boston:  23 September 1999 - 16 January 2000




National Gallery of Art, DC:  13 February 2000 - 7 May 2000




Los Angeles County Museum of Art:  28 May 2000 - 17 August 2000




Martin Johnson Heade, American 1819-1904 (1993.35.11)




The Great Swamp, 1868




oil on canvas




14 7/8 x 30 1/8 inches




Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco, gift of Mr. and Mrs. John D.




Rockefeller 3rd



Martin Johnson Heade, American 1819-1904 (1993.35.12)




Twilight, Singing Beach, 1863




oil on canvas




20 x 36 inches




Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco, gift of Mr. and Mrs. John D.




Rockefeller 3rd

Stipulations:
The paintings will be accompanied by a FAMSF courier to Boston and

return from Los Angeles.  All related expenses are to be paid by requesting   organization.
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B.    
Status Report Regarding Works of Art in Michael de Young’s Will Which

May Revert to Michael H. de Young’s Descendants Should the Museum 

Leave the Golden Gate Park

Mr. Parker advised that approximately 200 works of art were purchased through the endowment fund created by Michael de Young’s will.  The income from this fund was used to purchase these works of art over a twenty year period.  At the end of twenty years, the principal reverted to the family.  The City Attorney has yet to reach a conclusion as to whether these works of art are subject to the restriction pertaining to the thirteen paintings bequeathed to the de Young Museum through the will.  According to the terms of the will, the 13 paintings would revert to Michael de Young’s four daughters or their descendants should the Museum leave Golden Gate Park.  


The 200 works of art represent a wide variety of objects including European and American paintings, ancient art, objects from Africa, Oceania and the Americas, prints and drawings, and textiles.  Of this number, 24 are currently on exhibit.  Curatorial estimates of current market value for the 13 paintings bequeathed through the will and the 200 works of art acquired through the endowment fund income range from $5 to $10 million.  



Mr. Parker offered to make arrangements for interested Trustees to view the

de Young works of art and will continue to keep the Trustees apprised of developments.  


C.
Update on the Cancellation of the Weekend Shuttle Due to Insurance


Complications and Under Usage 

The UCSF shuttle was reinstituted with the opening of the Spirit of Ancient Peru  exhibition at the de Young Museum.  Historically, the shuttle has been successful during periods of very high attendance when parking within the Park is extremely difficult.  However, the Peru exhibition was unable to generate sufficient demand for the shuttle, and the service was discontinued after a seven week period in late June.  Less than 100 cars utilized the UCSF parking garage per weekend during these seven weeks at an average cost to the Museums of $53.83 per car.  Additionally, UCSF advised the Museums that it would no longer accept the liability for operating the shuttle service effective July 1st .   Any future shuttle plans will need to take the expense of increased liability insurance into account.

D.    
Current and Future Exhibitions - Report on Revisions to Exhibition 


Schedule Due to Withdrawal of Federal Indemnification at the de Young


Museum and Financial Implications for the de Young Museum



Mr. Parker reported that the exhibition schedule for the coming year has been


revised due to the withdrawal of Federal indemnification at the de Young Museum for


international loan shows.  Masters of Light:  Dutch Painters in Utrecht during the Golden 

Age, originally scheduled for the de Young Museum, opened at the Legion of Honor on 
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D.  
Current and Future Exhibitions - Report on Revisions to Exhibition 


Schedule Due to Withdrawal of Federal Indemnification at the de Young


Museum and Financial Implications for the de Young Museum (continued)


September 13, 1997.  The Treasures of African Art from the Tervuren Museum and

Rhapsodies in Black:  Art of the Harlem Renaissance will also move to the Legion 

of Honor at the request of the museums organizing these exhibitions.  In order to accommodate these exhibitions at the Legion, approximately one-third of the permanent collection will be temporarily dismantled.


Mr. Parker then presented attendance figures illustrating the shift in attendance

from the de Young Museum to the Legion of Honor.  There were 2,523 visitors at the 

de Young and 3,428 visitors at the Legion over the September 6-7, 1997 weekend.  During

the month of August, 4,459 visitors went to the de Young and 2,105 visitors went to the

Legion on an average weekend.  Mr. Parker pointed out that while the Legion will be able

to reasonably accommodate the exhibitions moved from the de Young, it does not have the

capability to host blockbuster exhibitions given its size, limited access and parking and will

attract fewer visitors than if the exhibition had been held at the de Young Museum.


Steve Dykes, Deputy Director for Administration and Finance, was requested to


review an analysis of the financial impact on the de Young Museum resulting from the

shift in major exhibitions to the Legion over the next five years.  Salient points follow:  

· Actual de Young / Asian attendance during the 1990’s was examined and found to average 546,995 visitors per year.  The number of exhibition visitors were identified for each year (averaging 296,500 per year) in order to determine the de Young’s core 

      audience, which averaged 250,495 visitors per year.    

· de Young / Asian attendance was forecast for five years through 2001-02:  1) FY96-97 actual  / 570,900; 2) FY97-98 de Young loses Federal Indemnification and Peru show ends  / 400,000; 3) FY98-99 and FY99-00 core audience only / 250,000; 4) FY00-01 and FY 01-02 Asian Museum moves out / 188,000.

· Admissions revenue and store net profit are driven by attendance and were forecast

      for five years through 2001-02:  1) FY96-97 actual / admissions revenue $1,360,673 /

      store net revenue $318,000 / total $1,678,673; 2) FY97-98 / admissions revenue

      $1,102,400 / store net revenue $90,000 / total $1,192,400 / loss from FY96-97

      ($486,273); 3) FY98-99 and FY99-00 / admissions revenue $689,000 / store net

      revenue $56,000 / total $745,000 / loss from FY96-97 ($933,673);  4) FY00-01 and

      FY01-02 / admissions revenue $518,128 / store net revenue $42,000 / total $560,128 / 

      loss from FY96-97 ($1,118,545).

-2123-

Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco

Executive Committee - Special Meeting

September 18, 1997

D.    
Current and Future Exhibitions - Report on Revisions to Exhibition 


Schedule Due to Withdrawal of Federal Indemnification at the de Young


Museum and Financial Implications for the de Young Museum (continued)


The significance of a $1,118,545 loss from FY96-97 actual figures was

emphasized, as well as the short term difficulties of the next 5 to 8 years when a new

de Young is rebuilt and the Federal indemnification remains withdrawn.  Trustee Jamison

requested that a similar analysis of the Legion be presented at a future meeting to ascertain the combined effect of the two Museums.

Report of the Audience Development and Marketing Committee - David M. Jamison,
Chair and Vice President

Trustee Jamison reported that the Audience Development and Marketing Committee is focusing on the development of an integrated marketing plan to sustain the current 48,000 membership.  Results of a recent membership survey were highlighted, including the increased diversity and young adult representation.  Trustee Jamison was requested to present a summary of the membership survey at the next meeting.
Public Comment
Members of the public may address the Executive Committee on items that are within the subject matter jurisdiction of the Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco.  Speakers may address the Executive Committee for up to three minutes; the Chairman or the Executive Committee may limit the total comment to thirty minutes.  The following public comment was received:


Margaret Brodkin - Executive Director, Coleman Advocates for Children and Youth -


The dramatic downward financial spiral for the de Young presented by Steve Dykes is 

based on the assumption that nothing new will happen and does not consider increased

attendance of international exhibitions at the de Young by convincing lending museums 

that the de Young Museum is currently safe.

There was no further public comment.

Meeting Schedule

A.
Executive Committee Meetings 
1997
Date


Time

Location

November 13

Noon

233 Post Street, 6th Floor

December 11

Noon

233 Post Street, 6th Floor
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1998 
Date



Time

Location                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

 
February 12, 1998

noon

233 Post Street

      March 12, 1998

noon

233 Post Street

      May 14, 1998


noon

233 Post Street

      September 10, 1998

noon

233 Post Street

   
November 12, 1998

noon

233 Post Street

   
December 10, 1998

noon

233 Post Street

B.
Board of Trustees Meetings

1997
Date                            Time               Location



October 9

3:00 p.m.
Gallery 23, de Young Museum


1998
Date


Time

Location

  
January 15, 1998
3:00 p.m.
Board Room, Legion of Honor

  
April 9, 1998

3:00 p.m.
Gallery 23, de Young Museum

  
June 11, 1998

3:00 p.m.
Board Room, Legion of Honor

   
October 8, 1998
3:00 p.m.
Gallery 23, de Young Museum

Future Events
Event





Date


Utrecht Opening (Legion)  


September 11, 1997



Crown Point Press Opening (Legion)

October 3, 1997



Morgan Flagg Opening (de Young)

October 15, 1997



Associates Trip to Spain


October 17-26, 1997

Skinner Organ Restoration Celebration

(Legion)




November 11, 1997



Harlem Renaissance Opening
(Legion)
January 15, 1998



National Council Meeting


February 18-20, 1998



Tervuren Museum Opening (Legion)

February 19, 1998



Bouquets to Art (Legion)


March 16-20, 1998



Youth Arts Festival (de Young)

May 6-10, 1998
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Current and Future Exhibitions
*Exhibitions organized by FAMSF

Title





Date


Museum/Gallery
Gallery One - Exhibition for Children

Ongoing

de Young Gallery One

If the Shoe Fits*



12/07/96-10/05/97
de Young 22/25

Roy Lichtenstein Prints:  Selections from
05/31/97-09/14/97
Legion A

  the Anderson Collection




Variation in Time:  Nathan Oliveira 

06/14/97-09/14/97
Legion D-F

  Monotypes and Monoprints 1969-1997*


Recent Acquisitions to AGFA 1991-1996*
06/14/97-09/14/97
CPLH B-C

To Honor the Ancestors:  Life and

06/21/97-10/19/97
de Young 28-30

  Cloth in the Andes*


Art of the Americas:  Identity Crisis*

07/26/97-01/04/97
de Young 36/37 

Masters of Light:  Painters in 


09/13/97-11/30/97
Legion 1-6

  Utrecht During the Dutch Golden Age*

Thirty Five Years at Crown Point Press:
10/04/97-01/18/98
Legion A-F

& Rosekrans

Morgan Flagg Collection*


10/18/97-01/04/98
de Young 44 A-B

IKAT:  Splendid Silks from Central Asia
11/22/97-03/01/98
de Young 44

Recent Costume Acquisitions*

12/06/97-06/00/98
de Young 22

Art of the Americas:  Art and 


12/12/97-04/05/98
de Young TBA

  Ethnography*






Rhapsodies in Black:  Art of the

01/17/98-03/08/98
Legion 1-6

  Harlem Renaissance





Printed Portraits:  Selections from the
01/31/98-04/26/98
Legion A

  Anderson Collection*



Interaction of Cultures:  Indian and 

02/07/98-05/03/98
de Young 44 B/C

  Western Paintings (1780-1910)

  from the Eherenfeld Collection

Treasures of African Art from the

02/21/98-04/19/98
Legion B-F

  Tervuren Museum






& Rosekrans

Exhibition for Israel’s 50th Anniversary
04/00/98-06/00/98
de Young 44 B/C


Toulouse-Lautrec*



06/00/98-09/00/98 
de Young 44


Contemporary Screenprints:  Selections
05/09/98-08/09/98
Legion A


  from the Anderson Collection*


Peter Milton*




02/00/98-05/00/98
de Young 36-37


Stanley Spencer



06/06/98-09/06/98
Legion B-F











& Rosekrans


John Steuart Curry:  Inventing the

06/13/98-08/30/98
de Young 44 C


  Middle West*


Dior (tentative)*



09/00/98-12/00/98
de Young 44


The Wealth of the Thracians


08/08/98-10/11/98
Legion 1-6

-2126-

Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco

Executive Committee - Special Meeting

September 18, 1997

Adjournment - Mrs. Alfred S. Wilsey, Chairman
There being no further business, Chairman Wilsey adjourned the meeting at 5:01 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,







Judy Gough







Executive Secretary








Museums

mexcfamsf979

-2127-

